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CURRENT INACTIVE DISTRICTS 

4-6-7-8-12-14 

Interested in opening  

and organizing a district?  

Contact State Director 

CLICK on link below for information. 



ABATE of Georgia Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the 
individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the views of 
the ABATE of GEORGIA board and it’s members. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of … 
 

ABATE of GEORGIA  

 
You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the associa-
tion board. 

ABATE of GEORGIA Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

ABATE of Georgia's mission is centered on educa-
tion. We preserve the freedom of the road by pro-
tecting the rights of all motorcycle riders through fair 
and reasonable legislation; education and public 
awareness. 
We promote a positive public image of the motorcy-
cle riding community. Our members are from all ar-
eas of the state, from all walks of life, who ride all 
makes of bikes. ABATE is not a club, it is a 501(c)
(4) nonprofit educational organization. We are affili-
ated with national groups like the American Motor-
cyclist Association (AMA), the Motorcycle Riders 
Foundation (MRF) and the National Coalition of Mo-
torcyclists (NCOM). 

ABATE of GEORGIA encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members. ABATE 
of GEORGIA supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists. ABATE of  
GEORGIA does not endorse any products or services other than its 
own. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

1875 Old Alabama Rd. BOX 230 

Roswell, GA 30076 

ABATE of Georgia 

HOTLINE 

1-912-441-7586 

Call the HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 



 

Hello everyone… 

 

Due to crazy storms and lightning, my computer is fried. 

 

So Ya'll be safe and will see ya on the road soon, Happy 4th of July!  

 

I will be back next month! 

 

Junkyard……. 

 

State Director  

From the 
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Editorial Staff 
Janet Heaney   Stephanie Cruwys      Ruby Galloway 

ABATE of Georgia Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

Welcome to our July edition!  

 

Thank you to all who attended our State Legislative Ride in Maggie Valley, 

NC!  It was a successful ride to Wheels Through Time Museum with lots of 

discussion on our legislative agenda for 2023.  We have some photos in 

this months newsletter.....check them out!  Please keep a look out for 

more legislative rides coming up this year! 

 

If you haven't renewed your membership and wanting to join our mission, 

please visit our website: Abategeorgia.com.  We are always looking for 

new members and volunteers.  We vote on officers positions every two 

years, next vote being August of 2024!  Please contact one of our District 

Coordinators for more information, or our State Director David Jackson.   
 

 

  

We look forward to seeing everyone soon! 

 

Keep the Shiny Side Up! 
 

 

ABATE of Georgia Editorial Staff-- 

 

Janet Heaney        Stephanie Cruwys      Ruby Galloway 
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District 2 Legislative ride, 6/24/23  

“DUO DAVE’S LEGISLATIVE RIDE” 

was a huge success! We rode in 

honor of Dave Norman who was 

Anthony’s mentor, and Dave 

Martin who was important to  

District 5 NORTH. We will be mak-

ing this an ANNUAL EVENT ! 
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Over the weekend a Washington Post story on Tesla’s Autopilot system made na-

tional news. The story included this quote from former National Highway Traffic 

Safety Administration (NHTSA) senior safety adviser, Missy Cummings, “It’s very 

dangerous for motorcycles to be around Teslas.” 

According to the Post’s research, since 2021, there have 17 fatal crashes involv-

ing Teslas operating in Autopilot mode. Motorcycles were involved in four of the 

17. 

You may remember that NHTSA recently opened investigations into fatal crashes 

involving Tesla vehicles and motorcycles. One occurred in Utah, when a motor-

cyclist on Interstate 15 outside Salt Lake City, was struck from behind by a Tesla in 

Autopilot. “The driver of the Tesla did not see the motorcyclist and collided with 

the back of the motorcycle, which threw the rider from the bike,” the Utah De-

partment of Public Safety said. 

Transportation Secretary Pete Buttigieg said in May that Autopilot is not an appro-

priate name “When the fine print says you need to have your hands on the 

wheel and eyes on the road at all times.”  

 

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) has been raising this issue with federal 

officials for years. Just last month, MRF President Kirk “Hardtail” Willard and Vice 

President Jay Jackson, met with safety officials at the National Transportation 

Safety Board (NTSB) on this very topic. The two MRF leaders stressed the concerns 

of bikers about the deployment of this new technology. Additionally, in the com-

ing weeks, MRF senior officials will meet with leaders at NHTSA to seek answers on 

this troubling report.  

These meetings with Biden Administration officials come on the heels of the MRF’s 

Bikers Inside the Beltway (BITB) annual event. During BITB, riders from across the 

country met with Members of Congress seeking action on self-driving cars as they 

relate to motorcyclists. 

The MRF has been, and will remain, vigilant on this subject that effects ALL motor-

cyclists. Increased media scrutiny, along with the thousands of voices demand-

ing action, is turning the heat up. Let’s keep the pressure up and protect bikers 

on our nation’s roadways.  



As some may or may 

not know I and Ruby 

went down on our bike 

Saturday night in the 

monsoon of a storm 

that came thru. We hydroplaned and of course went down. Fortunately 

we are overall ok, scratched and bruised up, but we are here and grate-

ful for that… 

 

Number 1 thing I would like to express.....Our personal opinion is the hel-

met is a must need and the constant question about "when will get the 

no helmet law be passed"....might need to be rethought ...because I had 

my helmet on and still got a goose egg on my head the size of a grape-

fruit....if I had not had my helmet on,  I would not be here to talk to you 

about this, I honestly believe I would be dead...SO PLEASE WEAR YOUR 

HELMET!!!!! 

Second thing, insurance..... We all know we need that right!!!!! Well it is 

important that you check your policy, be sure that you uninsured motorist 

is as high as you can get... We only have $50,000 uninsured motorist, and 

it appears that we cap out at $50,000 per person..so we were informed 

by our very own Daisha, that, that amount  wouldn't even cover a heli-

copter ride or a level 1 trauma situation... 

So at this very moment we are upgrading our insurance to be sure we are 

taken care of if anything else were too ever happen. Please take a   

moment and  look at your policy… 

 

Here is a link to a 7 minute tutorial from Daisha that will help you under-

stand it better... 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2QZIkLfBLQc 

 

Please everyone just remember that everyone's safety should come 

first....THE NUMBER ONE PRIORITY!!! Be safe, enjoy, we will see you out 

there somewhere soon.. 

 

William "Billy Bob" Galloway 

DC of District 1  
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My ABATE district, 15, sets up a table in Downtown Brunswick every month for First Fri-

day. In all the years of living in Brunswick, I’ve never gone. I also work into the eve-

ning in Savannah most Fridays. At our May meeting, I got caught up in the enthusi-

asm and decided to cut out early for work and see what all the noise is about… 

Well, I had a great time. I took off early, hid my cage from view and walked the 

couple blocks into historic downtown Brunswick. There were food vendors, recorded 

music, a live band, stuff for sale vendors and tables for different organizations. Our 

ABATE D-15 table was at the main intersection of downtown (there’s only about 6 

total intersections), across from the show cars. We get special privileges and are 

able to park our bikes right next to our table. We ended up with a few people sign-

ing up for memberships and I got to talk about our legislative work as well as my 

awesome trip to DC for the Bikers Inside the Beltway. 

 

In fact, I’ve blocked off every first Friday in order to join my team in spreading the 

ABATE message. 

 

Photos can been found in the D-15 monthly update. 

  

Our district also decided to set up a table at the Savannah Harley Davidson Swap 

Meet on June 24th. It’ll be over by the time this newsletter is published, but I have 

high hopes to sell some stuff and make a little money for us. 
 

Thanks for reading 

Stephanie Cruwys 

State Sgt. At Arms 
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Happy 4th of July.  

 

When a group of patriots banded together against the odds to fight for 

their rights !  We in Abate are that band today. In their honor let us com-

mit to fighting against the odds for our life-style.  I have been talking to 

dist coordinators and legislative coordinators, our lobbyist and my repre-

sentatives. If you have a representative I can call let me know at brook-

lyntomtenn@att.net, I am presently working on an anti-profiling bill as well 

as others in the future.   

Have a safe and enjoyable 4th and watch out for careless cagers.   

 

Brooklyn Tom.  State Legislative Director 
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An Educational Minute 
Janet Heaney...Editorial Staff         

 

Happy July! With the summer months upon us, and 

thunder storms in abundance, I would like to take a 

moment to discuss what to do in case you come 

across one of these weather events on your motor-

cyle: 

 

Slow your roll!  Especially as the rain begins as the 

oil comes up to the top surface of the roadway and 

needs a few minutes to wash away! 

Pull over when safe to do so! (if you need to put 

some rain gear on or just get out of the rain for a few 

minutes.  It will make the ride more enjoyable if you 

aren't soaked to the bone) 

Wear reflective material or use reflective decals on 

your bike (remaining visible is key) 

Keep an eye out for ponding on the roadway!  (slow your speed as necessary or 

pull off of the roadway and allow the water time to runoff.....hydroplaning is not fun 

on a motorcycle!) 

Happy 4th and please be safe out there this summer.  Enjoy the ride! 
 

 

ABATE of Georgia, State Treasurer  

Prior MSF Instructor with 20+ years riding  



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

1)… To initiate , endorse and sponsor 

educational programs such as rider 

safety, public awareness, legislative and 

affirmative action and, individual free-

doms and rights. 

2)… To create and promote a positive 

public image of motorcyclists and motor-

cycle groups and to dispel and disprove 

media hype, unfounded propaganda 

and the “Hollywood” image. 

3)… To encourage goodwill and mutual 

understanding among motorcyclists, law 

enforcement personnel and the general 

public. 

4)… To serve as an information source on 

matters pertaining to current laws, pend-

ing legislation, personal rights, political in-

clinations of elected officials and their 

constituents, and voter awareness. 

5)… To act as a central responsive 

agency to devise and coordinate rec-

reational, legislative, educational, and 

charitable activities 

MEMBERS PLEASE SUBMIT 
Articles..Pictures..District Information 

Pictures.. Run / Party / Shows 

This is YOUR publication. 

 
PLEASE SEND ALL INFORMATION TO 
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When you join you receive your ABATE patch,  

membership card, welcome letter and insurance. 

A friendly entrance into the biker community 

Join the cause & become a member today ! 

…What are the membership rewards ?  

FAMILY SINGLE 

ABATE of Georgia  
Association  

State Membership  
ANNUAL DUES INFORMATION 
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ABATE of Georgia  

MEMBERSHIP FEES 

Individual Membership $20 
12 

Months 

Family  Membership $35 
12 

Months 

Junior Membership 

( 16 and under) 
$5 

12 

Months 

Lifetime Membership  $300 10 Years 

   

   

   

   

http://abategeorgia.com/ 

Members Receive… FREE 

$2,000.00  Accidental Death & 

Dismemberment Life Insurance 

Policy. 

 Applications are sent bi-annually 

to current members with the option 

of purchasing additional coverage 



DISTRICT 1 WEST 
 

District One-West covers the Counties of: Ca-

toosa, Dade, Fannin, Gilmer, Gordon, Murray, 

Pickens, Walker, and Whitfield. Meetings are 

the fourth Monday of each month at the Dari 

Dip on Villanow Street in Lafayette, GA. 

Meeting starts at 6:30pm For more informa-

tion contact Frank 706-694-8626 or email 

sgt.baldy@windstream.net  

or visit us on FACEBOOK 

https://www.facebook.com/abategad1W/ 
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DISTRICT 2 

 
District 2 includes  Banks, Dawson, Forsyth, 

Franklin, Habersham, Hall, Hart, Jackson, 

Lumpkin, Rabun, Stephens, Towns, Union, and 

Whitecounties in Northeast Georgia.We meet 

the 1st Sunday of the month at Pitts Park in 

Clarkesville, GA at 2pm. 

Easyriders magazine editor, Lou 

Kimsey, made a plea in issue #3, 

October 1971, for bikers to come 

together to fight impending re-

strictions by joining a national or-

ganization called the National 

Custom Cycle Organization, but 

because of acronym conflict, the 

name was changed to “A Broth-

erhood Against Totalitarian Enact-

ments” (ABATE) in February 1972. 
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DISTRICT 9  

 

District Coordinator… Wayne Hubbard 

Treasurer… Doug Pullen 

Membership Officer… Gene Hartin 

 

ABATE D9 Columbus, GA 

American Bikers Active Towards  

Education 

706-718-7234 

 

Serving: Troup, Meriwether, Harris,  

Talbot, Muscogee, Chattahoochee, 

Marion, Taylor, Schley, Sterwart,  

Webster, and Sumter Counties 

DISTRICT 11 

District 11 meets on the 2nd Sunday 

of each month at 2PM. 

The Brass Rail..GUYTON 

William “Billy Bob” Galloway 

District Coordinator 

Breezy  Browning  

Membership Director 

Ruby Galloway - Secretary 

Daisha Schwear - Lobbyist 

Shannon McDonald 

Legislative Director 

Hannah Valentine & Jessica Lank 

Activity Directors 

DISTRICT 10 

District 10 meets on the 4th Saturday of 

the month at Earnie's Lounge 706 

North St. Vidalia, GA at 1pm. For more 

information contact Lacey Poole at 

902-805-1778 

District 10 covers the following Coun-

ties: Appling, Bleckley, Candler, 

Dodge, Emanuel, Jeff Davis, Johnson, 

Laurens, Montgomery, Pulaski, Tattnall, 

Telfair, Toombs, Treutlen, Wheeler, and 

Wilcox. See https://

www.facebook.com/ABATE-of-

Georgia-District-10-663888670676315/ 

DISTRICT 13 

District 13 covers the following Coun-

ties: Ben Hill, Berrien, Brooks, Colquitt, 

Cook, Crisp, Echols, Irwin, Lanier, 

Lowndes, Thomas, Tift, Turner, and 

Worth. Meetings are on the first Sun-

day of each month at 2PM at the 

Wiregrass Farmer on Gordon Ave in 

Ashburn, GA. See  

 https://www.facebook.com/

AbateofGaDistrict13/ 

 

Dennis at 229-924-7449 or  

DC-13-ABATEGA@hotmail.com  

for more information 
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DISTRICT 3  

 
ABATE of Georgia District 3 meets the 4th 

Sunday of every month at...  

Los Arcos Mexican Restaurant  

1010 N. Tennessee St. Cartersville, GA 

 

District Five North includes Barrow, 

Clarke, Elbert, Greene, Lincoln, Madi-

son, Oconee, Oglethorpe, Taliaferro, 

Wilkes, Rockdale, Walton, Morgan, and 

Newton counties. 

Our meetings are on the 3rd Tuesday, 7 

p.m. in the customer lounge at Cycle 

World of Athens, 4225 Atlanta Hwy, 

Athens, GA. 

https://www.facebook.com/

ABATEGA.D5N/  

 

District Five North is also known as Dis-

trict 5 North, D5N and District Five. 

We are a sustaining member of The 

Motorcycle Riders Foundation, aka 

MRF. 
 

District Five North Officers 
 

 

Mary Ann Callahan 

District Coordinator 

Activities Director 

Tammy Gray 

Secretary 

Glenn “Doc” Hurley 

Treasurer & Safety Director 

Cam McCallister 

Membership Director 

Legislative Director 

Elden Kasmier 

Road Captain 

Cindy Tatkovsky 

Assistant Activities Director 

Harry Jones 

Sargent of Arms 

John “Cowboy” Craig 

Photographer  

 

 
 

DISTRICT 5 NORTH 
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DISTRICT 15 

MEETING 

3rd Thursday of the month at 7pm 

Buffalo Wild Wings 

718 Glynn Isles 

Brunswick, GA 

D15 did our usual First Friday Event in 

Downtown Brunswick- we were able to 

get 4 new members, and were able to 

discuss with the public the issues facing 

bikers.  We are also having our next bi-

monthly Free Ride on Saturday, June 

24th (see flyer) - open to anyone inter-

ested in riding, and memberships are 

available that day 
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TEE SHIRTS $20 

(Black or Gray) 

 

HATS $25 

 

TANK TOPS $20 

(3 Colors) 

 

HOODIES $40 

)Black or Gray) 

 

LONG SLEEVE  

TEE SHIRT  $25 

(Black or Gray) 

 

LONG SLEEVE 

Dri-Loc SHIRT $30 

(ORANGE) 

Dual sided yard signs are be-

ing offered for sale by 

A.B.A.T.E. of Georgia  for 10.00 

each. Put them in your yard or 

the yard of your business! For 

now, we will make them 
available at meetings ex-

clusively.  

The new A.B.A.T.E of Georgia Embroidered 

Back Patch is available now!  

 

12” wide $15.00 

 

SMALL 5” wide $5.00 



Centerport, NY 11721 
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